MINUTES, LIMESTONE COUNTY COMMISSION, OCTOBER 30, 2019

The Limestone County Commission reconvened the meeting from October 21, 2019 at
10:00 a.m. today at the Washington Street Courthouse Annex, 310 West Washington
Street, Athens, AL.

Present. Daryl Sammet, Steve Turner, Jason Black, and Ben Harrison. Absent: None.
Collin Daly, Chairman presided.

MOTION was made by Steve Turner and seconded by Jason Black to suspend the
Rules of Order to act on the hiring of a transport officer and campground attendant.

The Chairman asked if there was any discussion. There was no discussion. The
Administrator called the roll. Steve Turner, aye; Jason Black, aye; Daryl Sammet, aye;
and Ben Harrison, aye. Motion carries unanimously.

MOTION was made by Jason Black and seconded by Daryl Sammet to hire Michael
Bloodworth as Transport Officer, pending drug screening.

The Chairman asked if there was any discussion. There was no discussion. The
Administrator called the roll. Jason Black, aye; Daryl Sammet, aye; Steve Turner, aye;
and Ben Harrison, aye. Motion carries unanimously.

MOTION was made by Steve Turner and seconded by Jason Black to hire Pamala
Vinyard as Campground Attendant at Cowford Campgrounds, pending drug screening.

The Chairman asked if there was any discussion. There was no discussion. The
Administrator called the roll. Steve Turner, aye; Jason Black, aye; Daryl Sammet, aye;
and Ben Harrison, aye. Motion carries unanimously.

Items were discussed for the November 4, 2019 agenda.

The Chairman reported that the Commission needs to make an appointment to an open
position on the Department of Human Resources Board.

County Engineer Marc Massey updated the commission on the winter paving schedule.
He reported that the sign truck should be back operational next week. He requested to
add to the agenda to seek financing on a chipspreader for the engineering department.

Commissioner Sammet reported the East Limestone Road project has been completed.
He thanked Chairman Daly for the funds and Commissioner Turner for allowing him to
use part of his paving time on the project. He said his district has been working on
cleaning out bridge culverts.

Commissioner Turner stated the paving crews did a good job in his district. He wished
he had more money to do more paving.
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Commissioner Black said he may want to add to the agenda to sell a dually Ford truck
and a frontend loader.

Commissioner Harrison gave an update on Sugar Creek Estates Road and Quinn
Road. He talked about the number of wrecks that has occurred at the intersection of
Highway 99 and Elk River Mills Road. He plans to contact Representative Parker
Moore, ALEA and ALDOT to discuss improvements for the intersection.

Chairman Daly thanked everyone for attending.

MOTION was made by Jason Black and seconded by Ben Harrison to enter Executive
Session to discuss administrative hearing matters.

The Chairman asked if there was any discussion. There was no discussion. The
Administrator called the roil. Jason Black, aye; Ben Harrison, aye; Daryl Sammet, aye;
and Steve Turner, aye. Motion carries unanimously.

Chairman Daly announced there would be no further business after the executive
session other than fo adjourn.

Adjourned at 11:39 a.m.




